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GRAND KNIGHT’S CORNER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Vivat Jesus Brothers. 

 

There are a couple items that I want to share 

with you. 

 

First, an upcoming event.  Our lady of 

LaSalette will be sponsoring the South 

Oakland Shelter (S.O.S.) the first week in 

June.  S.O.S. is a great organization helping 

the homeless in our community.  They 

provide support for them by providing living 

accommodations, food, transportation, and  

job assistance on a temporary basis for folks 

that have fallen on difficult times and need 

some help getting back on their feet. Many 

churches in the area donate sleeping space 

and food for a week at a time to help support 

the S.O.S. event. Our council will be 

providing dinner to the guests on Friday June 

7th. We have done this several times in the 

past, both at LaSalette and Our Mother of 

Perpetual Help Parishes.  Please come to the 

meeting this Thursday May 16th if you have 

any interest in helping this with this event. 

This is not a fundraising event, this is an 

event that allows us to help the needy in our 

community, just what we Knights are called 

to do. If you cannot attend the meeting, or the 

event and would like to help out in some 

other way, please call me. The second item I 

want to remind you of is the Election of 

Officers for the next fraternal year.  Please 

review the article in this newsletter with all 

the details and come to Thursday’s meeting 

to vote.  If you have any desire to be an 

officer next year, please call me also, so we 

can discuss it.  We do have positions open 

and nominations will be opened again at the 

meeting before we vote. –Randy Wells, GK 

3830 
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Council 3830 Nominations for Office 2019-

2020 

 

 

Grand Knight:    Keith Flood 

Deputy Grand Knight:  Jim Nitkiewicz 

Treasurer:    Peter Schneider 

Warden:    Terry Mack 

Advocate:    Bob Adams 

Chancellor:    Chris Beaudoin 

Recorder:    Jim Young 

Inside Guard:    Sam Trupiano 

Outside Guard:   TBD 

Trustee:    Randy Wells  

 

     DEPUTY’S REPORT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Brother Knights, Vivat Jesus!! Spring is 

finally here.  It’s an honor to have been 

selected as the 1st Delegate to attend the State 

Convention at Mackinaw Island this year. I’ll 

be taking notes at all the meetings that I will 

attend to get ideas on how to increase our 

membership, retain our members and 

improve our council.  Our planning meetings 

have been well attended.  

 

We have a new board of directors being 

formed for our building association, our 

Chaplain Father Paul Chateau has been in 

attendance at most of our meetings since we 

changed our meeting date to the third 

Thursday of the month.  At our last pancake 

breakfast we were inspected by the health 

department prior to our event and we passed 

with a 100%, thanks to Chris Hickner, one of 

our newer members.  Arnold Robinson 

(Robbie) has done a great job of managing 

the hall, but from time to time he needs our 

help. If Robbie calls you to move some chairs 

or set some tables up, please be generous and 

give him 30 minutes out of your busy 

schedule to lend a hand and show our 

appreciation for using the hall.  

 

SK Keith F. Flood, DGK 

  

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 

APRIL 
  
The Knight of the Month for April was Sam 

Trupiano. Sam has been a member of our 

council for 13 years, and is currently serving 

as Inside Guard.  Sam has been an officer in 

our council for several years and is very 

active in our events.  Sam rarely misses a 

meeting, or an event that we hold, and always 

helps out wherever he can.  You will see Sam 

at his usual spot at meetings helping with 

attendance and prayer requests, and handing 

out credentials to officers. Last year, Sam 

took the step to become a 4th degree Knight, 

by joining the Assembly 0482 in Clawson.  

You may now address him as Sir Knight. 

 

Congratulations Sam 
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FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

APRIL 
The Family of the Month for April is the 

family of Terry Mack. We all know how 

much Terry does for our council.  He is 

almost always involved in our activities.  

Whenever there is an event, Terry is there 

helping out, doing whatever is necessary. He 

is our Warden and is also active on the 1st 

Degree team. You may not know his wife 

Pam as well as you know Terry. Pam is very 

active in events at LaSalette.  She helps with 

the children’s liturgy program, is a minister 

of communion, helps count the Sunday 

Collection, and is involved in several other 

committees.  Most importantly, for our 

council, she is the Red Cross Blood Drive 

Coordinator.  We have had 3 Blood Drives 

since Pam has agreed to help us out, and we 

have collected 75 pints of blood.  

 

Thanks Terry and Pam for all you do. 

 

 SPAGHETTI DINNER 

 

 
 

Our annual Spaghetti Dinner was well 

attended. Brother Patrick Flood (Son of DGK 

Keith Flood) made his Spaghetti Sauce again 

this year and was well received by everyone. 

We had Italian Restaurant Music and a dim 

light setting that added a nice touch to the 

event this year.  

 

TOOTISIE ROLL DRIVE  

 
On the weekend of April 12-14, our council 

conducted the Semi-Annual MI Tootsie roll 

drive to benefit challenged children in our 

community.  We conduct this event in the 

Spring and again in the Fall and the 

organizations we support depend on us to 

help them help the children. This year, like 

the last couple years, we invited our 

membership that wanted to solicit donations 

in the street intersections in Berkley, to meet 

at the hall on Saturday morning for coffee, 

and then “hit the streets”.  We met back at  

the hall for lunch of hot dogs on the grill, and 

back to the streets.  Thank-you Terry Mack 

for bringing in your gas grill. All who 

participated had a great time interacting with 

the public, and enjoying the fellowship of our 

brother Knights.  In addition to the 

intersection donations, we also were able to 

collect donations from both or our parishes, 

Our Lady of LaSalette, and Our Mother of  

Perpetual Help on Easter Sunday Morning. 

A Big Thank You goes out to all the brothers 

who were able to help out in so many ways.  

If you missed this opportunity, we will do it 

again this Fall. Through all of our efforts, we 

were able to collect over  $ 1500.00 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST  

 

 
 

Brother Knight, Chris Hickner 
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We were finally able to hold a Pancake 

Breakfast event that we have been attempting 

for a couple months.  We have done these in 

the past, but we ran into a couple scheduling 

issues.  We held the event at the hall on April 

14, 2019. The menu consisted of Pancakes 

(chocolate chip and blueberry), sausage, 

ham, coffee, juice, and milk.  All that 

attended enjoyed the food, and fellowship. A 

BIG Thank-you to Chris Hickner and the 

Men’s Club at Our Mother of Perpetual Help. 

Their own pancake breakfast being cancelled 

due to a plumbing issue in their Bradley Hall. 

Brother Knight Chris brought a nice grill 

from Bradley Hall.  

 

 

 

   

 

Jesus was walking along one day, 

when He came upon a group of 

people surrounding a lady of ill 

repute. It was obvious that the 

crowd was preparing to stone her, so 

Jesus made His now-famous 
statement, "Let the person who has 

no sin cast the first stone."  

The crowd was shamed and one by 

one began to turn away. All of a 

sudden, a lovely little woman made 

her way through the crowd. Finally 

getting to the front, she tossed a 

pebble towards the woman.  

 

Jesus looks over and says, "I really 

hate it when you do that, Mom." 

 

 

 

 

 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 

RESULTS 

 

 

 

 
SK Terry and Pam Mack  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SK Terry and Pam Mack  

As you know, for the last several months, 

Pamela Mack (Wife of SK Terry Mack, 

Warden our council) has been hosting Blood 

drives in our hall.  On March 26th, we hosted 

the third blood drive and again, we had very 

good results. This drive added 23 pints of 

blood for the Red Cross.  This event is a very 

important one for our community and our 

Council. The need for blood and keeping our 

blood supply strong is a very important Part 

of our medical community, and we must all 

do our part to help. Several members of our 

council helped by donating their time and 

their blood THANK YOU for your support of 

the American Red Cross and our Council. 

The next blood drive is June 18, 2019 from 

1:00 to 7:00 P.M. Thank-you Terry and Pam 

and all involved for making this even a 

resounding success!!!! 

FOURTH DEGREE 

Congratulations to Sir Knights: Arnold Joa 

and Jim Young for completing their Fourth 

Degree in March of 2019.  
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For information on the Fourth Degree 

Contact:  Mark Palmer at: 248.981.4677 E-

mail: Mark_L_Palmer@hotmail.com  

 

There is also information available at: 

www.bishopgallagher0482.org  

 

 

 
 

BROTHERS PLEASE PRAY FOR: 

 
 

Naomi Family 

Robinson Family 

Roberts Family  

Colleen Flood  

Connie Rogers 

Angelo Tata 

Helen Miller 

Special Friend 

John McAlpine (Eye Surgery) 

Patty Mack 

Judith Lewis 

Mary Lewis 

Sam Trupiano  

Arnold Joa 

Jack Connell 

John Hickner 

 

Prayer to Father 

Michael J. McGivney 

(Founder of the 
Knights of Columbus) 
 

O great and glorious God, 

you imbued your holy priest, 
Father Michael J. McGivney, 

with deep priestly virtue and 

especially with pastoral concern 

for the poor, 

the orphan, the widow, 

for the Christian education of 

youth, for the  protection of the 

faith 

of the working man of his day. 

 

Now that his priestly ministry 

continues  

to spread to countless millions 

throughout the world through the 

efforts  

and influence of the Order  

of the Knights of Columbus, 

which Father McGivney 

founded, we beseech you, 

Heavenly Father, to raise your 

faithful servant, Michael, to the 

honors of the altar.  

                                                             

We ask this favor through our 

Lord Jesus Christ and His holy 

mother, Mary and our mother. 
 

Amen. 

 

 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=knights+of+columbus+clip+art&id=24770BAB8FC97C4780C6BEA354D7608B045005C2&FORM=IQFRBA
mailto:Mark_L_Palmer@hotmail.com
http://www.bishopgallagher0482.org/
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=12106
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=2927
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=4170
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=7463
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=5217
http://www.catholic.org/clife/jesus
http://www.catholic.org/clife/jesus
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                         Council Directory for Fraternal Year 2018-19 

 
            Council Officers 

 
Grand Knight  Randy Wells  E-mail: GK3830@mikofc.org Tele: 248.506.9366 

 

Chaplain  Father Paul Chateau        E-Mail: Fr.PaulChateau@gmail.com  Tele: 248.545.2310 

 

Deputy GK  Keith Flood E-mail:  KeithFFlood@gmail.com  Tele: 248.808.4024 

 

Trustee 1st Year  Ron Van Housen E-mail: ravh2ghrts@yahoo.com       Tele: 586.854.2306  

 

Trustee 2nd Year      Seamus Quinn        E-mail: seamusfamous13@gmail.com     Tele: 586.883.2104 

 

Trustee 3rd Year  Arnold Joa E-mail: arniegi@woway.com           Tele: 248.543.0075 

 

Financial Secretary        Tom Bewick        E-mail:  thomasb@wowway.com     Tele: 248.890.7298 

 

Treasure                Pete Schneider     E-mail: pete12749@yahoo.com  Tele: 248.515.5256 

 

Warden                               Terry Mack         E-mail: golferguy57@gmail.com     Tele: 248.914.1537 

 

Advocate  Bob Adams      Tele: 248.399.9539 

 

Chancellor  James Nitkiewicz E-mail: j.nitkiewicz@sbcg.net         Tele: 757.753.4989 

 

Lecturer   Tom McGlynn     E-mail: tommc@wowway.com         Tele: 248.219.6341 

 

Recorder  Jim Young           E-mail: MisterJim8@ATT.net  Tele: 248.220.9833 

 

Inside Guard  Sam Trupiano     E-mail: setrupiano@yahoo.com   Tele: 248.565.8286 

 

Inside Guard  Steve Tisler         E-mail: ksjtisler1@woway.com  Tele: 248.217.8717 

 

Outside Guard  Chris Beaudoin   E-mail: beaudocj5@yahoo.com  Tele: 248.207.3432 

 

 

Program Personnel 
 

 

Program Director  Joe Panozzo E-mail: joepanozzo@comcast.net       Tele: 248.544.9012 

 

Community Director Jacob Plant      E-mail: jplant81@gmail.com                   Tele: 248.796.7860 

 

Membership Director  Keith Flood E-mail: keithfflood@gmail.com     Tele:248.808.4024  

 

Building Manager   Arnold Robinson         Tele: 248.508.3703 

      

Round Table Directors  Keith Flood -         Our Mother of Perpetual Help- St. James Campus 

                                           Peter Schneider-    Our Mother of Perpetual Help- Fatima Campus 

                                           Terry Mack-           Our  Lady of La Salette 
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